
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

May 13, 2024 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on 
May 13, 2024: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting held on April 22, 
2024, and the minutes of the Special Council Meeting Re: Road Tour held on 
April 26, 2024. 

• A Public Meeting was held regarding Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2023-092 
(Ziolkoski). 

o Following the Public Meeting, Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2023-092 
(Ziolkoski) was not approved by Council. 

• Council received a delegation from Save Georgian Bay surrounding the TC 
Energy Pumped Storage Energy Plant. 

• Council received a report from the Committee and Licensing Coordinator 
regarding proposed amendments to the Short-term Accommodation Licensing 
Program. 

o Council directed the Committee and Licensing Coordinator to expand the 
Short-term Accommodation Licensing Program to rural and commercial 
zones, reduced the cap to 500 licences, and excluded rural and 
commercial zones from obtaining Class C Short-term Accommodation 
Licences. 

o It was noted that existing Class C licences in Rural and Commercial 
Zones would be grandfathered. 

o It was noted that a report regarding the approved amendments will be 
presented to Council at the May 27, 2024, Council Meeting.  

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 2023 
Tobermory Primary Place Centre Drinking Water System Annual Report. 

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the Eastnor 
Work Shed Repairs.  

• Council received a report from the Chief Building Official regarding the Proposed 
cell tower -75 Lindsay Road 40 “Additional Information”. 



• Council received a report from the Chief Building Official, which was deferred at 
the April 22, 2024, Council meeting, regarding the Proposed cell tower -75 
Lindsay Road 40. 

o Council provided direction of non-concurrence surrounding the proposed 
Cell Tower at 75 Lindsay Road 40. 

o A copy of Council’s decision was forwarded to the Innovation, Science and 
Economic Development Canada (ISED). 

• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 64 Howard Bowman Drive. 
• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 208 Greenough Point Road. 
• Council received a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding the 

RFP Results for the Lion’s Head Community Centre Building Condition 
Assessment. 

o Council accepted the proposal from Facility Risk Solutions Ltd., in the 
amount of $9,850.00 + HST 

•  Council received a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding the 
RFP Results for the Building, By-laws, and Parks and Facilities Departments. 

o Council accepted the proposal from Owen Sound Honda for the supply 
and delivery of three (3) new 2024 Honda CRV AWD EX-L Hybrid SUV’s 
in the colour white in the amount of $147,638.76 + HST. 

• Council received a report from the Municipal Law Enforcement Officer regarding 
2024 Bylaw Enforcement Officer Appointments. 

• Council authorized an agreement between Parks Canada and the Municipality of 
Northern Bruce Peninsula regarding a letter of agreement for parking on Chi sin 
tib dek Road. 

• Council authorized an agreement for the sale of daily family/group entry permits 
to Bruce Peninsula National Park at Little Cove Road. 

• Council directed staff to submit the Municipality’s comments to the Niagara 
Escarpment Commission (NEC), regarding the Development Permit application 
for Part Lot 2, Concession 10 EBR, Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
(Eastnor), County of Bruce. 

• Council directs staff to submit the Municipality’s comments to the Niagara 
Escarpment Commission (NEC), regarding the Development Permit application 
for Lot 18, Part Lot 19, Concession 8 EBR, Municipality of Northern Bruce 
Peninsula (Lindsay), County of Bruce. 

• Council authorized the CAO to execute and Agreement between the Municipality 
of Northern Bruce Peninsula and StrategyCorp Inc. for Intergovernmental 
Services and Relationship with the County of Bruce research. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 1st 
Quarter Operational Report. 

• Council received the approved Accounts Payable Voucher for April 2024, in the 
amount of $1,151,874.41. 

• Council approved the minutes of the April 2, 2024, Museum Committee meeting. 



• Council approved the minutes of the April 24, 2024, meeting of the Chi 
Cheemaun Committee meeting. 

• Council approved the minutes of the April 29, 2024, Municipal Drainage 
Committee meeting. 

o Council supported the increasing of the Beaver Bounty from $25 to $30 to 
match the bounty offered by Bruce County. 

o Council supported the utilization of the Fire Department Drones by the 
Drainage Committee for monitoring drains upon request. 

• Council approved the minutes of the April 30, 2024, Cemetery Committee 
meeting.  

• Councillor Golden resigned as the Grey Bruce Detachment Joint Board. 
o Council appointed Councillor Dowd to the Grey Bruce Detachment Joint 

Board. 
• Council received several correspondence items as information. 
• Council requested staff to schedule a delegation with Parks Canada surrounding 

the National Marine Conservation Areas General Regulations. 
• Council requested legal opinion surrounding the operation of E-Bike Rentals at 

the Meeting Place as it pertains to insurance. 
• Council directed staff to submit delegation requests for the arena and water 

projects to the appropriate ministers for the 2024 Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario (AMO) Conference. 

• Council directed staff to work on parking issues identified at Bruce Peninsula 
District School. 

• Council denied a request for a crossing guard at Bruce Peninsula District School. 
• Council approved nine by-laws, a By-law to Authorize a Software Licence 

Agreement between Park Pass Inc. and the Municipality of Northern Bruce 
Peninsula, a By-law to Appoint the Community Member to the Grey Bruce 
Detachment Joint Board,  a By-law to Authorize an Agreement with Golden Dawn 
Seniors Home for the Provision of Shuttle Services Within the Village of Lion's 
Head, two by-laws imposing special annual drainage rates upon land in respect 
of which money is borrowed under the Tile Drainage Act, a By-law to Authorize 
an Agreement with Parks Canada for the Collection of Parking Fees on Chi sin 
tib dek Road, a By-law to Authorize an Agreement with Parks Canada for the 
Sale of Daily Family/Group Entry Permits to Bruce Peninsula National Park at 
Little Cove Road, a By-law to Appoint Municipal Law Enforcement Officers and 
Property Standards Officers for the Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula, 
and a Confirmatory By-law. 

• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council approved the 
minutes of the April 8, 2024, Closed Session meeting and direction was given to 
the CAO surrounding human resource issues.  

 



Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information, 
please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca
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